Calling the police to account
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From today, it is illegal to photograph the police, despite the fact that they use increasingly
aggressive techniques to record us.

On the day that it becomes illegal to take pictures of police engaged in counter-terrorist
operations — in practice a ban on taking pictures of the police — it is worth noting events in
Brighton recently where police set up outside a cafe and photographed people attending a
meeting about the environment.

The local MP, David Lepper, agrees that the police operation was designed to scare activists
rather than prevent crime, and has written to the divisional commander for Brighton and Hove
demanding to know why officers were photographing people engaged in a political activity. The
police have refused to comment other than to produce the usual assertion that this was a
normal police operation.
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